### NHPHC October 2020 Monthly Meeting

#### Raffle:

Thanks to your generosity we raised \$104 with the raffle!

Keeping everyone safe being our first priority during the pandemic, we cancelled our March, April, May and June meetings. Doing so meant our charity designated for Q2 didn't received our support. The board held a Zoom meeting in June and made the decision to split the Q4 donations to also support the Q2 charity. This quarter we will be supporting both Soldiers Angels and the National Breast Cancer Foundation.

www.soldiersandels.org www.nationalbreastcancer.org

### **PHIP Update:**

PHIP recently held elections. Here is your the newly elected board:

President-Bart Mason

Vice President- Brad Nunemacher

Finance- Steve Elliott

Membership- Eric Babin

### **NHPHC Board News:**

Dave is stepping down as President, Lisa is stepping down as Secretary.



No one has volunteered to take over either position. Please consider donating your time. NHPHC has been an established club since 1992. We are one of the 2 oldest New England clubs (NH and CT were both founded the same year). We need your help to keep the club going!!

# **Membership Dues:**

Membership dues are due for renewal. Payment can be made through PayPal via the club website (<a href="www.nhphc.com">www.nhphc.com</a>), sent to the club mailbox (see address below) or they are accepted at any club event.

Membership Fees are: Single - \$25 Couple - \$35 Family - \$45

NHPHC PO Box 6434 Manchester, NH 03108

### **Past Event Update:**

Beach Cleanup- Thank you to everyone who was able to make it to the beach cleanup on 9/19. We picked up a few bags of trash as well as a couple of lobster traps and a crate. We enjoyed a picnic lunch, watched a regatta and held a raffle- including a 50/50 grand prize that was generously donated back, thank you Dave! The raffle raised \$100 which was split between re-adopting Phyllis the manatee (<a href="www.savethemanatee.org">www.savethemanatee.org</a>) and a donation to the Alzheimer's Association (our Q3 charity).

## **Upcoming Events:**

11/18: Monthly Meeting- Second Brook Bar & Grill Hooksett NH

\*just off exit 9N Route 93, this is

next to

Bert's Beer's OLD LOCATION.

4/29-5/2: Northeast Regional Parrot Head Convention-Holiday Inn Mansfield Ma

# **Other News:**

The Manchester VA Medical Center is collecting nonperishable food items as well as **new** socks, mittens, hats and coats. Donations may be dropped off at the Medical Center. Due to the Coronavirus, you will be asked a few questions when dropping off your donation.